

DEVAL L. PATRICK GOVERNOR

JOHN W. POLANOWICZ SECRETARY

CHERYL BARTLETT, RN COMMISSIONER

## The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Bureau of Environmental Health
Radiation Control Program
Schrafft Center, Suite 1M2A
529 Main Street, Charlestown, MA 02129
(617) 242-3035 (617) 242-3457 - Fax
www.mass.gov/dph/rcp

September 29, 2014

Duncan White, Chief Agreement State Program Branch Division of Materials Safety and State Agreements Office of Federal and State Materials and Environmental Management Programs United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

RE: NRC Letter dated September 3, 2014 with 2014 IMPEP Draft Report

## Dear Mr. White:

This letter refers to your letter dated September 3, 2014 requesting for factual comment upon the IMPEP (Integrated Materials Performance Evaluation Program) review Draft Report included with your letter.

We recommend for the following corrections to the Report:

- 1. Section 3.2, 4<sup>th</sup> paragraph; Change "The ship had recently returned to shore and the Program was planning to schedule the inspection in the near future." to "The ship had recently returned to shore and the Program completed the inspection on August 13, 2014."
- 2. Section 3.4, 7<sup>th</sup> paragraph; Replace last sentence "The Program stated that they would add the standard license condition to all three of the identified licenses that did not contain the condition and issue corrected copies of the licenses." with "The Program added the standard license condition to all three of the identified licenses that did not contain the condition and issued corrected copies of the licenses."
- 3. Section 3.4, 10<sup>th</sup> paragraph; Change the two instances of "44" to "42". There are 42 Massachusetts licensees subject to increased controls.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely,

In the Mindy.

John M. Priest, Jr., Director Radiation Control Program

cc: Suzanne K. Condon